HARPERSFIELD TOWNSHIP
REGULAR SESSION

Held on May 20, 2024
The Board of Harpersfield Township convened in regular session from 7 PM to 7:45 PM in the
Administration Building. James Pristov, Chairman, called the meeting to order with the following
members and visitors present:

James Pristov absent — Mickey Mihalick

Edwin Spoor Sharon Rohrbaugh
Employees: Larry Lister

Visitors: Rich and Renee Hanyok; Lorrie Scott; Kim Gregory; Steve Ozbolt

The minutes from the regular session held on May 8, 2024 were reviewed. Ed made a motion to
approve the minutes as written; Jim seconded; the Board voted unanimously in favor.

Larry gave a presentation of Spire’s rendering of new projects, roads, parking areas, Chipotle, new hotel,
and Get Go.

Larry thanked Ed and Jackie Spoor for helping him with the mulch and cleaning of the flower beds on the
bike trail.

Larry was contacted by a land owner to question if there was any regulation in zoning about contracting
goats to clear his property. Larry replied no and the Board thought it was a clever idea.

Larry informed the Board that Chipotle will go before the BZA to request a lot split.

Ed made a motion to pay the following bills: #14117 through #14142; totaling $33,981.88; Jim
seconded; the Board voted unanimously in favor.

Sharon reported the following receipts: #115-2024 through #131-2024; totaling $3,696.26.

Sharon stated that the 2024 NOPEC grant Mickey applied for has been approved.

Ed commented that the South River Road water line is moving forward; bids have been received but no
awarded yet.

Ed complimented the road crew on a job well done with the Old Orchard ditching project.

Ed announced that the Harper Valley road extension will be paved soon and the paving is completed at
the Harpersfield Bridge and should be open to local traffic very soon.

Jim gave a summary of the “term limit” situation with the JEDD Board and that the JEDD Board accepted
the Nextsite termination letter.

Jim reminded the public that the Memorial Day event will start with the parade line up (this year at HDT
parking lot) at 11:30.

Jim commented that the roundabout is on schedule to be completed by the end of June.

The meeting adjourned until June 17, 2024
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